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On 26 June 2001, the CSCN submitted a request to the Network Working

Group with respect to CSCN TIF 36 - Use of Numbers from 310, 610 and 810

CO Codes.  On 27 August 2001, the CSCN received a letter from the CISC

Network Working Group (NTWG) chair, Tony Chow, providing the status of

the work in the NTWG on 310/610/810 network architecture assessment

requested by the CSCN.  Attached to the NTWG letter were two documents:

(1) NTWG TIF# 10 and (2) Videotron contribution NTCO144 titled "

LEC-to-SP interconnection for 310, 610 and 810 seven-digits calls".

Based on the NTWG letter, the CSCN understands that the NTWG

participants have certain questions that require clarification with

respect to the CSCN request.  In particular, the NTWG suggested that a

clear service definition must first be developed and agreed upon before

any options for the type(s) of supportive network architectural

alternatives can be assessed.  The NTWG also suggested that the

appropriate service delivery vehicle (e.g. switch translation based

versus database solution) depends on the service forecasts and the

likelihood of potential competitive service providers.  The NTWG stated

that, as it is primarily a technical working group, it does not feel

that it has the prime responsibility, nor the required expertise, to

provide the necessary marketing and service perspectives in attempting

to respond to this CSCN request.  The NTWG indicated that it would be

willing to participate with the CSCN and/or other groups in the

development of the service description(s), forecasts and the associated

scope of work.  The NTWG requested direction and further clarification

on the issues.

Since the receipt of the letter, the CSCN has been discussing CSCN TIF

36 "Use of numbers from 310, 610 and 810 CO Codes", and various parties

have expressed views on what should be done to resolve the issue.  The

key issues appear at this time to be related to the obligations of other

telecommunications service providers (i.e., non 310 CO Code Holders) to

permit the 310 numbers to be dialed using only 7 digits on their

networks in areas where 10 digit dialing is the standard such as in

overlay situations, the request for compensation by some

telecommunications service providers for permitting calls to 310 numbers

to be originated and routed on their networks, and access to 310 number

assignments by all telecommunications service providers.  

At this point in time, the CSCN has not been able to achieve a consensus

agreement on the matter and  requested CRTC staff to provide a staff

opinion in order to assist the CSCN in its work.  CRTC staff attended a

CSCN conference call on 17 January 2002 and responded to the CSCN

request for a staff opinion.  

At the recent CSCN meeting held on 6 February 2002, the CSCN discussed

the TIF 36 issue and a Dispute Identification Form (DIF) submitted by

AT&T Canada on certain matters related to the TIF.

At this time, the CISC dispute process is underway with position papers

required to be submitted to the CSCN Chair by end of business day 22

February 2002.

The CSCN has requested me to advise the Network Working Group that TIF

36 will remain open at the CSCN, but that the Dispute has been filed.  

The CSCN will contact the Network Working Group in the future if it

needs any further inputs.

Thank you.

Doug Birdwise

CSCN Chair

